
Meeting Minutes 9/16/2020

Meeting was held at the Wales Genesee Lions Club, sponsored by the Women’s Hunting and Sporting 
Association.
VP Ron Gray called meeting to order at 7:42.

Secretary’s Report

Minor change for the Treasurer’s Report, $49 for the raffle license should be $50.
Motion to accept amended report, Tom Daluga. Second, Randy Farchmin.

Treasurer’s Report

August through today, income was $326 in sales for extra tickets for the Habitat Shoot’s gun raffle and 
$.74 interest.

Expenses: Wales Genesee Lions Club grant for ADA women’s bathroom improvements: $1,500, $150 for 
prize money in the Habitat Shoot

Current balance is $42,345.13

Note: Wern Valley still owes us money from the Habitat Shoot.  We do not know who won what prize (Al
was not present).  There were 70+ shooters.  Expect more details next month.

Motion to accept report, Tom Daluga. Second, Ken Zettelmeier 

Communications

None

Committee Reports

Banquet – no work yet, date is 2/5/2021 at Western Lakes.  There will be a banquet committee meeting
at the October meeting, 7:00 PM.  Please be on the lookout for donations.

Kids Fishing Clinic – no report, however Ron Gray will be contacting clubs to determine next year’s 
participants.

Conservation Congress
Randy Farchmin – 
 Gunderson stepped down, Eugene Altweiss is now the #1, Bowman is #2.  
 Randy is assigned to the trout committee.  
 Group from Milwaukee still wants to be separate from District 11



 Wisconsin Wildlife Federation – everything is being done via e-mail and Zoom. The regular 
annual meeting was cancelled, replaced with just the directors meeting.

Old Business

No discussion on the Catholic Group’s property purchase, they can reapply for a grant if needed.
Request for the accessible blind at Paradise Springs is approved, but work will not commence until 
spring.

New Business

A thank you was received from the Wales Genesee Lions Club for the donation, the work was completed
and is very nice.

ADA ramp at the Dousman Gun Club was also finished.

Member Matters

Great news for Tom’s 1 ½ year old granddaughter: everything is good, and not buts.  There is a good 
potential for no surgery until she’s 4-5 years old.  This is a blessing.

Ken Zettelmeier has a Remington 870 for sale, $300.  Please contact Ken if interested.

Stickers are available from Randy Farchmin: Vote and Protect Your Gun Rights.  The WCCA can promote 
voting on issues, it cannot promote any one candidate.

A motion to adjourn was made by Ed Erchull, Tom Daluga seconded.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:08.

Next meeting is at the Stone Bank Sportsmen’s Club.

Attendees:
Tom Daluga
Ed Erchull
Randy Farchmin
Ron Gray
Bud Pogantsch
Jane Schmittinger
Jean Tackes
Ken Zettelmeier


